
 

February 26, 2015 FERC Project Nos. 01864, 02402, & 02506 
 NATDAM Nos. MI00193, MI00203, MI00153, 
  MI00028, MI00064, MI00164,  
  MI00166, & MI00167 
 
Ms. Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary  
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission  
888 First Street NE  
Washington, DC  20426  
 
Dear Secretary Bose:  
  
Bond Falls, Prickett, and Escanaba River Hydroelectric Projects 
Annual Report of Deviations Less Than Sixty Minutes  
 
According to the Orders dated August 12, 2011, August 16, 2011, and August 18, 2011; 
for the Prickett, Escanaba, and Bond Falls Hydroelectric Projects respectively; Upper 
Peninsula Power Company (UPPCO) is submitting a report containing all deviations, 
occurred after the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) Order date, of less 
than 60 minutes that do not result in the observation or reporting of any negative 
environmental effects.   UPPCO is to provide the annual report to the Commission by 
February 28 of each year.    
 
The report, to the extent possible, identifies the cause, severity, and duration of the 
incidents, and any observed or reported adverse environmental impacts resulting from 
the incidents.   
 
The report also includes:  1) operational data necessary to determine compliance with 
the operating range requirement; 2) a description of any corrective measures 
implemented at the time of the occurrences and the measures implemented or proposed 
to ensure that similar incidents do not recur; and 3) comments or correspondence, if 
any, received from the resource agencies or other interested parties regarding the 
incidents. 
 
A summary for each deviation and the required information for each have been 
enclosed.  All deviations included in this report did not result in the observation or 
reporting of any negative environmental effects. 
 
UPPCO also consulted with the resource agencies on the annual report.  UPPCO received 
no comments back from the agencies and documentation of the consultation is included 
in Appendix 1.   
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If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Jim Melchiori at (906) 
553-2186, Bob Meyers at (906) 485-2419, or Virgil Schlorke at (920) 485‐2465. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gil Snyder 
Manager – Regional Generation 
for Wisconsin Public Service  
 
VES/ebr 
 
Enc:  Appendix 1 - Agency Correspondence 
 Appendix 2 - Annual Deviation Report 
 

 

cc:  Mr. James Melchiori, UPPCO - UVD Mr. John Zygaj, FERC - CRO 
 Mr. Robert Meyers, UPPCO - UISC Mr. John Myers, IBS - D2 
 Mr. Keith Moyle, UPPCO - UISC Mr. Shawn Puzen, IBS - D2 
 Mr. Virgil Schlorke, UPPCO - UISC Mr. Ben Trotter, IBS - D2 
 Mr. David Tripp, UPPCO - UISC Ms. Joan Johanek, WPS - D2 
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